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Our ref: AN/2022/133243/08-L01 
Your ref: EN010116 
 
Date:  11 April 2023 
 
 

Dear Sirs 
 
Application by North Lincolnshire Green Energy Park Limited for an Order 
Granting Development Consent for the North Lincolnshire Green Energy Park 
Project, on land adj to Flixborough Industrial Estate, Stather Road/First Avenue, 
Flixborough, DN15 8SF – Deadline 7 submission 
 
Please accept the following submission from the Environment Agency pursuant to 
Deadline 7. 
 
Foul Water Drainage 
The Environment Agency has considered the additional submissions made by the 
Applicant at Deadline 6; in particular the updated Environment Statement Chapter 3 
Project Description and Alternatives [REP6-019 tracked].  This Chapter now includes 
section 7.13, which summarises the cross-site effluent control strategy and confirms 
that there will be no off-site trade effluent discharge to the water environment and all 
domestic effluent will discharge to the public sewer, as agreed with Severn Trent Water.   
We confirm that this satisfactorily resolves our outstanding concerns regarding foul 
water drainage for the proposed development. 
 
Examining Authority’s 2nd Written Questions 
The Environment Agency was unable to answer the Examining Authority’s 2nd Written 
Question Q2.6.0.2, at Deadline 6.  However, we can now comment that carbon capture 
readiness, i.e. sufficient land and any known barriers, does not apply to energy from 
waste plants so the guidance we follow does not include them.  Accordingly, we are 
unable to offer any assistance on these matters. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
Annette Hewitson 
Principal Planning Adviser 
Direct dial  
Direct e-mail  
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